
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Friday 3rd November 2023 
Message from the Headteacher 
 
Welcome back! We hope you had a restful half 
term. With the clocks going back and the return of 
darker evenings, we are well and truly on the road 
to winter. I have been very pleased with how 
students have returned after the break, in 
particularly year 11 who have come back and gone 
straight in to their mock exams. The Invigilation 
tram have been extremely impressed with how 
the students have conducted themselves 
throughout the week.  
 
With the arrival of Storm Ciaran, it has been clear 
that some of our students are not as prepared as 
they could be for the wet weather. I would kindly 
request that all students have a bag and a suitable 
waterproof coat, not hoodies, for their journey to 
and from school.  
 
Next week is Remembrance week. We will be 
marking this in tutor time and Assembly, as well as 
having a minutes silence at 11am on Friday 10th 
November. We also have Year 7 students selling 
poppy merchandise at lunch and afternoon tutor 
times – if your child is able to contribute some 
change to the Poppy Appeal, all donations will be 
most welcome. 
 
This weekend is Bonfire night. If you are marking 
the occasion, please enjoy yourselves but stay safe 
around fireworks. 
 
As ever, thank you for your continued support. 
 

Charlotte Auger 

Headteacher 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHRISTMAS SINGING @ OVERTON 
GRANGE 
 
The season of singing is upon us as we prep for 
upcoming concerts and carol services. 
 

SENIOR CHOIR 
This meets every Tuesday in X1 at 1.15 and is open 
to anyone in Year 9-13 and staff. Please come 
along! 
 

YEAR 7 & 8 SUPER CHOIR 
We will be practising in class so no need to miss 
lunch! 
 
If you would prefer your child to be exempt from 
Christmas music activities on religious grounds 
please email reception, for the attention of Ms 
Callaghan. 
 

NEW SINGING TUTOR 
We are welcoming Florence (from Hong Kong) to 
teach vocals skills so sign up to get a shared lesson 
for £5.50. 
 
Mrs Callaghan 
Head of Music 
 

 
Dates for the diary 
 
Friday 10th November the Year 12 Film Studies 
students will be visiting the BFI on the Southbank. 
 

Access to the school via the gate at 
Overton Park 
A reminder that the back gate is only open for 
access in the mornings and is not an access point 
for students during the school day or after school.  
 

 

 

 



Hot Chocolate Moment   
 
 
 
Hot Chocolate Friday - is to recognise students 
who behave impeccably all the time. They are 
nominated by staff and are invited to have Hot 
Chocolate in Miss Treagus’ office at tutor time on 
Friday. 
 
Seb in Year 12 for entertaining the residents of 
Crossways, playing beautiful music. 
 
Gi in year 10 for her dedication and cheerfulness 
practicing writing Peel paragraphs in English for 
her history lessons. 
 
Yvette in Year 11 for making such a huge effort in 
history recently learning the skills of the "How far 
do you agree" question. Completing excellent 
homework and generally working really hard in 
history. Well done! 
 
Hussien in Year 10 has shown excellent effort in 
English and is working incredibly well. 
 
Boe in Year 10 has shown excellent effort in 
English and is working incredibly well. 
 
Ramsey in Year 10 has shown excellent effort in 
English and is working incredibly well. 
 
Joel in Year 10 has shown excellent effort in 
English and is working incredibly well. 
 
Daisy in Year 9 for a really good first half term in 
Yr 9 - great improvement in attitude and effort 
shown. 
Kavizan in Year 8 for being extremely polite when 
collecting his laptop. 
 
Tova in Year 7 for absolutely amazing RE 
homework 
 
And finally this week’s ‘Hot Chocolate Friday’ staff 
members are The Site Team for all their hard work 
over the half-term. 

 
 
 
 

 
House News 

 
Congratulations to Amber house taking over 
Emerald as the leaders on the score board! 
 

 
 
Our Jack Petchey staff winner was chosen by the 
student leaders Kamal and Lloyd 
 
Mr Page has been exceptional; he has gone out 
and above the ways to support students in the 
school. He has supported students in many 
different ways such as using his great sense of 
humour to cheer students up and supporting 
students who are ill. His support for students has 
been especially beneficial for integrating the new 
students and year 7s into our school, with multiple 
students saying how he helped them when they 
got lost and was a friendly face to turn to. As a 
member of the pastoral support team, Mr Page 
supports students who are in stressful or 
emotional situations. He encourages them to 
attend their lessons and do their best. Additionally, 
He takes a great interest in students’ 
extracurricular activities, with one student saying 
he has shown an interest in their out-of-school 



rugby. As Head of Amber house he has used his 
infectious enthusiasm to champion every activity 
and has won the cup two years in a row. Overall, 
we view him as a loyal member of the Overton 
Grange family.  
 
In the photography competition Ms Collins from 
the Art Department was thrilled to judge and we 
decided the Pet competition is going to be a new 
house competition as well as photography as this 
was so popular!  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Autumn Book Borrowing 
 
Congratulations to the following students for the 
highest number of books borrowed: 
 
Testimony in Year 7 (27 books) 
Leah in Year 9 (22 books) 
Shiloh in Year 7 (21 books) 
Timmy in Year 8 (20 books) 
 
 

Bake Off 
The 6th Form had a hard job today judging the bake 
off competition! 
Well done to: 
 
Megan 1st  Amber 
Joana 2nd Emerald 
Sezen 3rd Amber 
Erin 4th Sapphire 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



Please sign up to the MY Ed app for all 
communications from the school and which also 
shows you up to date information about all 
aspects of your child’s school life  
www.myedschoolapp.com 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The Winter HAF programme returns for the 
Christmas break - Thursday 21st December until 
5th January 2024 (bank holidays and weekends 
not included).  
 
The Winter offer is for children aged 5- 16 years 
old on benefits-related free school meals to access 
free fun activities with a nutritious meal provided 
at each session for 4 days over the two week 
Christmas break. It will have a range of exciting 
activities, from arts, theatre, multi-sports, winter 
themed trips, skill based workshops for secondary 
ages and much more! 
 
Booking will be open from 14 November 2023 – 
please check your inbox for the voucher.  If you 
have not received your voucher by this date please 
contact f.lambert@overtongrange.sutton.sch.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.myedschoolapp.com/
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Open @ Overton is back on! 

Please see poster and Satchel for 
updates. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Nut Free School 
 
Anaphylaxis is a severe allergic reaction and is life-
threatening.  Symptoms include breathing difficulties, 
fainting, swelling and a red, raised itchy rash.  We have 
a number of students who have nut allergies and 
therefore aim to be a nut-free school.  We would ask 
parents/carers, staff and students to support us with 
this by not bringing nuts or nut based products to 
school.  This includes Kinder Bueno! 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


